BRISTOL COUNTY RADIO CONTROL CLUB, INC. # 1349

Minutes of Membership Meeting
April 1, 2014

The monthly meeting of the Bristol County Radio Control Club, Inc. was held in the Northeast Terminal
Building at the New Bedford Regional Airport on Tuesday, April 1, 2014.

Officers Present:
President Gary Carreiro
Vice President Jeff Rebello
Secretary/Clerk Gary Barboza (absent)
Recording Secretary Ed Goulart
Treasurer Michelle Brito (absent)
Safety Officer Gerry Dupont
Events Coordinator  Ted Brito (absent)
Contest Director Ned Watts (absent)
There were 11 members present.

The meeting was called to order at 7:04 PM.

Secretary’s Report
The minutes of the March 4, 2014 meeting were read and unanimously accepted.
Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer’s Report was read and unanimously accepted.

GENERAL FUND

March starting balance $5,115.42
Expenses -296.98
Deposit 000.00
March Ending balance $4.,818.44
NICOLACI YOUTH AVIATION ACCOUNT
March starting balance $ 456.31
Expenses -40.00
Deposit 0.00

March Ending balance $ 416.31



Committee Report

n Gary Carreiro updated the membership on the status of the alternative field search. The Buzzard’s
Bay Brewery site is on hold for this year. An inspection of another location on Horseneck Road in
Westport indicated that stone walls and trees made the site too restrictive. A large parcel on Fisher
Road in Dartmouth looks promising after an initial inspection. The owner seems receptive to hosting
our flying activities. An additional site visit this weekend will be entertained for further evaluation.
Two additional sites in Westport were briefly discussed.

Correspondence
None
Unfinished Business

= The rental of the roller from R&S Rental is expected to cost $325.

s The indoor flying sessions at the Sippican School have concluded for this season. Approximately $500
was raised for the school fund from our contributions. It was a great season and we have been invited
back for next year.

New Business

= Prospective new member, Robert Michaud, expressed his interest in joining the club. He is especially
interested in owning/flying a P-51 Mustang. His application was accepted, along with his AMA card.
He will be officially inducted into the club at the next meeting.

Comments from the Officers
» Gary Carreiro reported that that the Bridgewater swap meet was very good. Discounted fuel was
purchased for the new club trainers. This was the $40 expenditure from the youth aviation account.
Comments from the members
None
The meeting closed at 7:42 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,

Ed Goulart
Recording Secretary



